
 

 

 

 

 

Saugus Board of Selectmen 

November 6, 2019 

7:00 PM 

Town Hall Auditorium 

298 Central Street 

Saugus, MA 

 

 

 

 

1.) Swearing in ceremony:  Board of Selectmen 

     School Committee 

     Housing Authority 

 

 

2.) Organizational Meeting of the Board of Selectmen 

     Election of Chairman 
     Election of Vice Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 The Town Clerk Ellen Schena thanked everyone involved in election and congratulated Town 

Meeting Members and held the swearing-in ceremony: 

 

 Housing Authority: Maureen Whitcomb and James Tozza took oath of office, signed the book 

and were congratulated. 

 

 School Committee: Ryan Fisher, Joseph Dennis Gould, Arthur Grabowski, John Hatch & Thomas 

Whittredge took their oath of office, signed the book and were congratulated. 

 

 Selectmen: Jeffrey Cicolini, Anthony Cogliano, Debra Panetta, Corinne Riley and Michael Serino 

took the oath of office, signed the book and were congratulated. 

 

The Town Clerk called the organizational meeting of the Board of Selectmen to order at 7:11 PM. 

All Members were present. 

 

 The Town Clerk opened nominations for Chairman. 

 Ms. Riley nominated, and Mr. Cicolini seconded, Anthony Cogliano as Chairman. 

 

 The Town Clerk asked if there were any further nominations. None were offered. 

  

 Mr. Serino moved and Ms. Riley seconded to close nominations. 

 

 The Town Clerk called for vote on Anthony Cogliano as Chairman. Vote 5-0. 

 

 The Clerked opened nominations for Vice Chairman. 

 Mr. Serino nominated, and Mr. Cicolini seconded Corinne Riley as Vice Chairman. 

 

 The Town Clerk asked if there were any further nominations. None were offered. 

  

 Mr. Serino moved and Mr. Cicolini seconded to close nominations. 

 

 The Clerk called for vote on Corinne Riley as Vice Chairman. Vote 5-0. 

 

 Board Members took their seated and Mr. Cogliano took the Chair. 

 

 Each Member thanked their families & supporters. The Chair recognized the Town Manager. 

Town Manager Scott Crabtree was present and congratulated Board Members. 

 

 Mr. Serino moved to adjourn. Mr. Cicolini seconds Vote: 5-0. 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:24 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Wendy Reed, Clerk 

 

 

 


